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New Health Care Contribution

Effective January 1, 2010 a new Health Care Contribution will come into effect as
follows:
« Employees and retirees under age 65 will pay $30 per month

* Reti

s who are age 65 or older will pay $15 per month

« Surviving spouses will pay $15 per month

« The Conribution will be applicable o subscribers only, and not their
dependents.

Drug Plan

« Out of Pocket Maximum: The current owt-ol-pocket maximum ol $250 for
the 10% Co-pay on drugs is scheduled 1o increase to $270 on January 1, 2010
and 10 $290 on January 1, 2011. With the one year extension of the Collective
Agreement, the out-of-pocket maximum will increase to $310 on January 1,

2012

The Drug Plan out-of-pocket maximums are combined family amounts

Drug Listings: When the Drug Plan carrier is able 1o negotiate a price for
brand name drugs that is lower than the equivalent generic drug, the brand
name drug will be included on the Controlled Formulary and dispensed. This
will result in lower costs for the Plan, as well as lower Co-pays for participants.
« Dispensing Fee: The maximum cligible dispensing fee covered by the Drug
Plan has been reduced [rom $11.00 to $9.00 per prescription, effective January
1, 2010

.CONTRACT,TERM |

* The current collective
agreement has been extended
by 1 year, with a new expiration
date of September 17, 2012.

WAGES AND.CO

Semi-Private Hospital

Semi-private acute care hospital coverage will be eliminated on the lirst of the

month following the implementation of the agreement

Dental

Reimbursement levels will remain at the 2008 Ontario Dental Association (ODA)
fee guide for the duration of the agreement

The union will work to identify and list providers in each community who agree
to limit their fees to the 2008 schedule

* Base wage rates remain
unchanged for the life of the
new collective agreement.

* The current $.05 per hour cost of
living allowance float remains
unchanged until June 2012. Cost
of living adjustments will be
reactivated beginning with the
June 2012 COLA payment.

Long Term Care

Effective January 1, 2011 the maximum rate for coverage for new entrants will be
setat $1,200 per month. Current residents of long term care facilities, and those
entering prior to January 1, 2011, will remain at current cover

Life Insurance

COLA will no longer be included for the purposes of determining a members
insurance benefit amount

« The Basic and 30-and-out
Special Allowance pension
benefit levels will remain at
current levels for the life of the
new agreement.

« There will not be any further
PCOLA increases for current
and future retirees for the life of
this agreement.

| SPECIAL PAYMENT]|

The $1,700 annual Special
Payment has been eliminated.
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